
PARKS/REC COMMITTEE 

July 10, 2025 
 

 

 

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT 

• Will be held at the Township on Tuesday, August 5th from 6:00 to 8:00 pm. 

• Chris Harnish, Bob Kaschak, and Jacob Trimble agreed to be present to help. 

 

MOUNTAIN BIKE PARK OPENED ON JUNE 23RD 

 

ROY SNYDER MEMORIAL BENCH 

• Bill Musser (through a letter, as he was not able to be present) requested a bench be 

placed near Sawmill Road in memory of Roy Snyder.   

• The committee was in agreement.   

• Several committee members agreed to make donations to make this happen if there are 

not allowances in the budget.  

 

MOUNTAIN BIKE PARK GRAND OPENING 

• The Grand Opening will be held on September 6, 2025 from 11:00 am until 2:00 pm.  

• The official name will be The Local MTB Park.  There was discussion regarding adding 

Providence Twp to the official name; however, since the property is also part of Eden 

Twp and it is located in Quarryville Borough, the committee decided to keep Providence 

Twp out of the name but agreed to add Providence Twp and Eden Twp to a donor plaque 

that will say “Made Possible By:” Brian agreed to look into where to get the plaque 

made. 

• Parking for the event was discussed.  Adam Crossen volunteers to help and Brian 

Longenecker and Bill Musser if available.  The committee is also hoping the Twp 

Supervisors will assist with the parking. 

• The committee requests that a Porta Potty be rented for September 6th but requests that 

one be placed at the Groff trail head parking lot permanently.  

• VENDORS:  Jacob Trimble and Keeton Konzelmann agreed to be in charge of arranging 

a few bike shop vendors to be there.   

• FOOD:  Keeton agreed to arrange for a Taco Food truck to be there.  

 

MTB PROJECT 

• Jake Trimble shared that he has begun uploading the trails to a link on the MTB Project 

website.  

 

 

PLEASE KEEP IN CONTACT WITH LORI CROSSEN (717-875-3656) AS PLANNING 

TASKS BECOME COMPLETE IN PREPARATION FOR THE SEPTEMBER 6TH GRAND 

OPENING.  


